
February 21, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:03 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, Jan Blosser, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox.  No other homeowners were present.  Alison noted the absence of the BOD meeting announcement sign at the entrance to BBP, Jim said that he had to move it to the South side of the entrance because the wind kept blowing it over.
6:05 PM.  Review and approval of January 2011 BOD minutes.
The copies (“track changes” and changes accepted versions) of the Jan BOD minutes in the meeting package were examined; Jerry made a motion, Alison seconded, to accept the minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, Alison, Jan and John.
6:07 PM.  Management Report.

Kim reported that there were only seven properties to date that had not paid their 2011 BBP HOA dues and late notices had been sent to the owners.

No ARB applications were pending at this time.  Jim asked Kim about recent activity on the lot at 9621 BP and an updated ARB application has not been submitted.  He also noted that the survey on 9661 DR shows some possible encroachment by the adjoining property and that the builder is aware of and intends to follow the BBP ARB process
Jim suggested that pictures be taken annually of each property to aid in the ARB evaluation of proposed changes.  Jan had objections to photographing from owners properties, suggesting only the front of homes be photographed.  The other BOD members thought it was a good idea, even though photos could only be taken from the street and sidewalk so the views would be limited to the front and sides of the houses.  Kim said she would look into it.  

The subject of RV parking was raised.  Jim pointed out that Norfolk has rules covering RV parking and that the BBP HOA cannot go above those of the city.  There was discussion as to whether or not Covenants and Restrictions and the Bylaws enforcement should be complaint driven versus board members looking for violations.  Given past enforcement history, the BOD saw no reason to change the current process.
Jan recommended going back to the BBP community regarding updates to the BBP Covenants and Restrictions and the Bylaws.  Jim noted that it had been attempted once previously by the BOD without success due to an insufficient number of property owner responses.  John offered to provide Jan with the package that had been developed for the earlier, unsuccessful effort.
Jim reiterated the BOD’s desire that the violation process be applied consistently but with consideration of possible limitations (i.e. people cannot paint if the temperature is too low; replacement of a few shingles lost in a Northeaster) that might warrant a longer grace period.  Jim requested that the violation procedures that TPS had documented and provided to the BOD be expanded slightly to include the time intervals between actions (courtesy call, xx days before first notice, yy days before second notice, etc.).  Kim pointed out that she exercises some discretion when issuing violation letters seeing as not all violations are the same; damage to a structure is a more urgent item than something like garbage can storage.  She did say that foreclosed homes do not get any special treatment and that she prefers to resolve violations before they get to the due process stage.
John asked Kim if the violation history listing that TPS has developed could be sorted by address in addition to inspection date to allow easier tracking of violations from their initial reporting to closure.  Kim indicated that it would not be a problem to sort them that way too.
Alison recommended that a letter be sent to the owners of empty lots advising them of the new process regarding lawn maintenance, Kim said she would do that.
Jim thanked Kim for her word on communications from the city planning department; the BBP HOA is now formally registered with the City and receives all applicable notices.  The East Oceanview Civic League had been claiming they represented BBP, which has now been resolved.
6:55 PM.  Treasurer’s Report

Alison stated that she had nothing to add to the financial data that Kim had provided in the Management report package.
6:56 PM.  ARB Report.

Jim asked Kim to follow up on the recent activity on 9621 BP.  Jan Blosser said she was working with Jan Closson, the ARB chair, on the matter of posting the ARB meeting dates and locations.  She also reported on the extensive dialog that Jan Closson had with the city regarding sidewalks.  She learned that Norfolk does not have any documentation defining an “improved lot” and therefore they have no jurisdiction over sidewalks.  Builders are required to install sidewalks but the rules only apply to completed homes.  Jim said he would discuss the subject with Tommy Smigiel.
7:08 PM.  Old Business.

Jerry and Kim met with the Insurance agent (Mr. Murphy) about workmen’s compensation requirement; BBP HOA does not require it.  Kim was wondering why the management company was required to carry employee dishonesty coverage; Jim explained that it was required by the BBP Bylaws and the cost was minimal.  Mr. Murphy has stated in his email that “fidelity” coverage is the same as “employee dishonesty”.  Jan questioned this and asked that the similarity or difference between the two insurance terms be researched further.  Property insurance coverage is a requirement of State Farm and the minimum is $1,000; Jim noted that the flagpole at the entrance is the only property that the HOA has so the coverage is needed but he would discuss the amount further with Mr. Murphy.
Reserves – Jim posed the question of whether or not to go with CDs now or wait.  The consensus among the BOD was to wait, at least until the next BOD meeting, given the current situation with low rates on CDs.
Fence/Wall – Jim reported he has been working with the City and presented the city’s draft surveys of the front entrance.  The end result is that the City of Norfolk owns the areas in front of the four wall sections on both sides of the entrance and will grant BBP HOA easements for both of them.  The only down side is that is may take a month or two because of the City Attorney’s workload.

Dog bags – Jan’s research located two possible dog waste bag dispenser products and the cost for one of them was $79.95 with additional bags costing less than 4 cents each.  The product information was provided to Kim who will pass it along to the homeowner that expressed an interest in funding the project.
7:33 PM.  New Business.

Kim asked what should be done with all of the past documentation from the BBP HOA that they inherited when TPS assumed the management company role.  Jim stated that it all needed to be retained, especially the BOD minutes.  Kim said that there wasn’t a storage space problem, John offered to get with Kim and start going through the old materials to see what possibly could be recommended to the BOD for destruction.
Jim discussed the East Beach traffic issues (excessive stop signs, possible speed bumps, etc.) and presented a draft letter to city councilman Tommy Smigiel.  The BOD discussed the traffic subject at some length.  Alison made a motion, Jerry seconded, to authorize Jim sending the letter to Tommy the motion was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, Alison, Jan and John.  Alison asked if the Bay Point Association had been contacted seeing as they probably have the same issues with the East Beach traffic.  Jim indicated that contact had been made in the past but not recently.  John mentioned that there are at least two if not three separate associations in Bay Point and most of their traffic is on Pretty Lake Avenue which has not been affected by the additional stop signs.  Alison said that Bay Point residents often pass through East Beach headed to Oceanview Avenue and therefore it might be worthwhile contacting them; Jim will ask Tommy Smigiel for the Bay Point Association point of contact.  Jan recommended contacting the East Beach HOA directly but Jim said they had been contacted in the past and the BBP BOD had been rebuffed.
The next meeting will be on March 21st  at Bank of the Commonwealth.

At 7:55 PM Alison moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman


